
11th September 2021

Dear Parents, 

Welcome back! It has been such a lovely week in school seeing all our children return from 
the summer break as well as welcoming all our new children both into Reception Class and into 
other year groups. It is amazing to think we already have children in KS2 based upstairs in 
school.
This week has also seen us return to 'normal' in school. Today we were able, for the very 
first time, to have a whole school assembly. It was so wonderful to see all our children 
together.
Everyone has settled in beautifully this week and our children are already doing us proud.
Thank you for your patience as we await more stock of our school uniforms. The uniform 
shop have had a real struggle getting their orders into the country due to Brexit, HGV 
driver shortages and COVID restrictions. They are doing everything possible to get the items 
we need into the shop as soon as possible. Please continue to bear with us.
Please note that next week, on Thursday 16th September, we have a number of visitors in 
school coming to see how we work at Elements and completing some very crucial 
safeguarding training. This will mean that at 3pm, when you come to collect your child spaces 
in the car park will be limited. Please can we ask therefore that you drive to school only if 
absolutely necessary on that day to ensure the car park does not become over crowded and 
our children stay safe.

Thank you.

Miss S  Horsbrough 

Executive Principal 



SCHOOL START TI ME

         School star t s at  8.45am. 

     The bell will go at  t his t ime 

and the children will lead into school. 

Please ensure you arr ive by 8.40am to 

allow the children to enter school at  

t he correct  t ime. We have lot s of 

children arr iving after  t he bell which 

makes morning rout ines diff icult .

Thank you for  your help with this.

Cur r iculum Clubs
Thank you f or  your  pat ience as we 

have allocat ed children t o our  
cur r iculum clubs. We have a 

wonder f ul 157 children who want  a 
place in our  clubs so it  has been a 

big t ask!. Places have now been 
allocat ed and we will send t his 

inf ormat ion out  on Monday. Clubs will 
st ar t  in school week beginning 20t h 

Sept ember .

UNI FORM
We have a uni que and 

v i br ant  uni f or m at  our  
school . We ar e pr oud t o 

wear  i t .
Pl ease ensur e your  chi l d 
has t he cor r ect  i t ems of  

uni f or m f or  school . 
El ement s uni f or m pol i cy  i s 

i n pl ace t o ensur e we 
mai nt ai n our  hi gh 

st andar ds.
- School  shoes shoul d be a 

f ul l , pl ai n bl ack shoe. 
No t r ai ner s or  col our ed 
shoes pl ease.

- Onl y  smal l  st ud 
ear r i ngs t o be wor n.

- Jumper s and pol o shi r t s 
must  be l ogoed.

CAR PARK NOTICE
(As above in  case you m issed i t !)

Please note that next week , on 
Thursday 16th Septem ber , we 
have a num ber  of visi tor s in  

school  com ing to see how we 
work  at Elem ents and 

com plet ing som e very crucial  
safeguarding tr ain ing. This 
wi l l  m ean that at 3pm , when 

you com e to col lect your  chi ld 
spaces in  the car  park  wi l l  be 

l im ited. Please can we ask  
therefore that you dr ive to 
school  on ly i f  absolutely 
necessary on that day to 

ensure the car  park  does not 
becom e over  crowded and our  

chi ldren stay safe.



A ct i on  R equi r ed  Pl ease

STAY SAFE

The speed l imi t  for the school car 
park is 5 mph maximum

Some cars are been driven into the school 
premises at an unsafe speed.

PLEASE SLOW DOWN

Also, only park in marked bays. Do not stop to 
drop your chi ld off  in any other space in the 

car park.

PLEASE PARK SAFELY

Please use our car park safely 
and responsibly.

WOW Week Cont ribut ions

Instead of  asking for smal l  amounts of  money for t rips and events 
throughout  the year we ask for a one of f  payment  of  £30. This is to cover 

the whole year. This is a cont ribut ion only. Al l  our t rips and events are 
f inancial ly subsidised by school to al low al l  our children the best  experiences 

possible. 

These payments have now been added to your Arbor accounts for payment . This can 
be paid in small  incremental payments or as one payment . Whichever is easiest  for 

you to manage.

Thank you for paying this as prompt ly as you are able.

I f  you are going to have dif f icul ty with paying any invoices f rom school please contact  
Miss Horsbrough.

Thank you.

  Parent Governor

We have a vacancy for a 
Parent Governor on our 

school Governing Body. If you 
are interested in finding out 

more about this role please 
contact Miss Horsbrough at 

school.

CAPTAIN GREEN IS UP FOR AN AWARD!

You w il l  rem em ber  one of  our  WOW weeks last  year  was t hem ed 
around t he environm ent . Our  children read t he book  'Capt ain Green 
and t he Tree Machine', dressed as Capt ain Green and m et  t he 
i l lust rat or  of  t he book , Danny Deept own. 

Excit ingly t he book  is shor t l ist ed as a f inalist  in t he 2021 
Singapore Book Publishers Associat ion Awards. Follow  t his l ink  t o 
vot e?  ht t p:/ / bit .ly/ 2021BookAwards 

Please show Danny and aut hor  Evelyn Book less our  suppor t  by vot ing 
for  t heir  book . Follow  t his l ink  t o regist er  your  vot e 

ht t p:/ / bit .ly/ 2021BookAwards



PLEASE NOTE - Due t o t he addit ion of  an ext ra Bank Holiday t o celebrat e t he Queen's Plat inum  
Jubilee t he school calendar  for  2021 2022 has changed slight ly. This should not  af fect  any holidays 

you m ay have booked. It  just  m eans we close a day ear l ier  for  t he Sum m er . 

REVISED CALENDAR BELOW



POLITE REMINDERS
Please help us keep our  school a safe and f r iendly place by follow ing t hese sim ple 

rules

Please dr ive slow ly in t he 
car  park . Cars are ent er ing 

and leaving at  t oo fast  a 
speed causing high r isk  t o 
t he safet y of  our  children.

Please do not  use 
your  m obile phone on 
t he school prem ises.

Please do not  br ing 
dogs or  ot her  anim als 

ont o t he school 
prem ises.

Please do not  shout , 
swear  or  act  aggressively 
on t he school prem ises.

Elem ent s is a no sm ok ing 
sit e. Please do not  sm oke or  

vape on t he school 
prem ises.

Thank you for  fol low ing our  school sit e ru les.

Anyone breaching t hese rules or  conduct ing t hem selves 
inappropr iat ely w il l  be asked t o leave. The school reserves t he 
r ight  t o ban adult s f rom  t he school prem ises if  t heir  conduct  

requires it .


